FINAL

LAGO VISTA WOMEN'S GOLF ASSOCIATION

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES, MARCH 1, 2023 AT KRUGER'S POOLHOUSE

VOTING: present for meeting?

PRESIDENT y

VICE PRESIDENT y

SECRETARY V

TREASURER y

PLAYDAY CHAIR y

PARLIMENTARIAN y

RULES CHAIR y

TOURNAMENT CHAIR y

WEBSITE CHAIR y

NON-VOTING:

COMMUNICATIONS n

INTERCLUB y

SPECIAL GAMES n

PRESIDENT:

President Lois Kruger called the meeting to order at 3:04 pm.

Birthdays March 7th Lois Kruger, March 14th Marilyn Loyd, Susie Mumford March 19^{th.}

At the Board meeting, President Lois Kruger presented the budget for 2023 to the board for approval and it was approved. Lois will have the budget emailed out to all members.

Lois is still collecting money for the LVHS senior girls golf team. This is just a volunteer collection of funds for these girls. Lois will take any donations and will present the gift to the 3 seniors prior to graduation.

Lois received a thank you card from the LVHS girls golf team for the WGA help at their tournament in February.

Dr. Michael Arriens, chiropractor, will speak at our Eclectic tournament luncheon about his practice at Lakeside Chiropractic in Lago Vista. Any business that purchases an ad for the LVWGA will be welcomed to speak to the group. The WGA will provide a lunch for Dr. Arriens and an associate of the practice.

REPORTS:

VP: Keri Schooler

Eclectic luncheon will be after play on 19th of April at the Bunker. The WGA is not responsible for providing any food for the Spring Fling with the MGA that will be held on March 23rd.

SECRETARY: Mary Cowan Minutes from last general meeting

Liz made a motion to accept the minutes from the last general meeting that was held on Jan. 11, 2023. Motion was seconded by Betty. Motion passed.

TREASURER: Pat Newton

Balance brought forward from 2022 is \$1445.66, with income for January 2023 from ads and memberships of \$2,741.95, less expenses for January of (\$196.28), giving us a bank balance of \$3,991.33. Treasurer's report will be filed for audit.

Pat wanted to thank everyone for doing such an outstanding job of getting so many ads. Pat stated that our hard-working members went out and got \$2,105.00 in ads. Great job everyone!

PLAYDAY: Susie:

A three-person scramble was played today. Winners announced and money distributed. Susie will send out details on separate email.

RULES: Liz Starr:

Just a reminder that on #15, your ball has to travel beyond the designated marker prior to going OB for you to bring your ball back in and place it by that marker with no penalty. This designated marker is approximately 100 yards short of the green.

TOURNAMENT: Marilyn Loyd:

Spring Fling Tournament on March 23rd at 9 am with the MGA. It will be a stepaside scramble. Spouses will play together. All must have a GHIN handicap to participate.

LVWGA Eclectic Tournament April 18th and 19th. More details will be sent out soon. Everyone should sign up to play. It's a fun tournament.

WEB: JACKIE GOODWIN:

Jackie stated there were some problems with the website and it was down for a couple days. She is still having some issues with placing the ads so they line up correctly.

COMMUNICATIONS: JILL PIASECKI:

A paper card will continue to be mailed to all members for get well and bereavement situations

Also, the donation for Beth Kiker memorial was sent to Lakeside Christian Fellowship in Lago Vista.

INTERCLUB REP: NANCY OLIVER:

AAWGA- Keri and Lois joined.

CTLG $\mathbf{1}^{\text{st}}$ date March $\mathbf{2}^{\text{nd}}$ at Hidden Falls-Marble Falls. Currently 5 people have signed up for this.

CTLG April 6th at Georgetown CC. 9 am. Sign up with Nancy.

Squaw Valley Challenge May 17th. It will be held at Delaware Springs in Burnet with a starting time of 8 am with a reverse shotgun start with \$45.00 cost. This is a great tournament because you do not have to take more than a 9 on any hole, and you cannot improve your handicap more than 6 strokes or you are held to your handicap. Nancy would like to have at least 15 members sign up for this because that matches the number of players that Squaw Valley has proposed to have participate.

TWAGA will be May 6th-10th at Delaware Springs. Our website has more information on this under the upcoming events tab.

SPECIAL GAMES: SUE THOMPSON: no report.

Lois stated that due to aerating the greens, special games will begin on March 15th this year. Starting March 15th, select a person in your group to keep a ringer card with just gross scores on and text it to Sue Thompson @ 512-350-7646.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

None.

NEW BUSINESS:

There is a new venue in Cedar Park called Spare Birdies which has golf, bowling, a restaurant and full bar. Opens at 4pm on weekdays and 11 am weekends. We were advised you have to make reservations for golf and bowling.

Lois appointed Jackie to be the leader of the informal "fun" social committee to coordinate non-golf group events with our social members. All suggestions welcome.

Shaun Vance presented the entire golf course architect's plan to the GCAC at the last meeting. All the details can be found on the CLV website.

City Council meeting will be March 16^{th} at 6:30, where the golf course architect's plan will be presented to city council. All members are encouraged to attend.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting by Marilyn, seconded by Keri. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 4:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Mary Cowan, secretary

P.4 OF 4.